
GCUK to SFL Migration – Novation Demo Accounts 

 

Account notice: Transfer of business to affiliate  

On February 27th, 2020, StoneX Group Inc. (formerly INTL FCStone Inc.) announced that it had entered 

into a definitive agreement to acquire GAIN Capital Holdings, Inc. Following completion of that 

acquisition on July 31st, 2020, we commenced an internal reorganisation of our group of companies, 

including the process of transferring Gain Capital UK Limited’s (GCUK) business to our affiliate, StoneX 

Financial Ltd (SFL).   

As part of the business transfer, we will be transferring all our rights, obligations and liabilities and 

your Demo account(s) to SFL with the effect that SFL will become a new party to your Demo account 

terms and conditions (the Agreement), and will operate your Demo account(s), substituting GCUK.  

This transfer process is legally known as a novation and it will take effect on February 28th, 2021 (the 

Effective Date). For the avoidance of doubt, all the current terms of your Agreement remain 

unchanged, as does the level of service you will continue to receive from us. 

You will continue to be able to access your Demo account(s) in the same way as you currently do. 

 

What do I need to do? 

You do not need to take any action. From the Effective Date, you should deal solely with SFL in respect 

of your Demo account(s); all correspondence relating to your Demo account(s) should be addressed 

to SFL, marked for the attention of the client services team. All contact details will remain the same 

as they are today and can be found on our website. 

 

Personal data 

On the Effective Date, SFL will become the controller of your personal data under the Data Protection 

Act 2018. The business transfer mentioned above will not fundamentally change the way your 

personal data will be processed. For further information about the way your personal data will be 

processed, please see our Privacy Policy on our website. 

SFL may continue to contact you about products or services in accordance with your current marketing 

preferences. You can opt-out of marketing communications by clicking the unsubscribe link at the 

bottom of our emails. 

If you have any questions concerning the proposed transfer, please contact us. 


